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MEETING OF KINGTON AND DORMSTON PARISH COUNCIL
HELD ON 14th NOVEMBER 2016
Present
Cllr M Tilt

Chairman



Cllr B Trebbett
Vice Chairman



Cllr C Farman



Cllr P Laight



Cllr P Collins



Cllr J Tonry



Cllr D Carvill



Cllr I Bull



District Cllr L Robinson



County Cllr R Adams

Apologies

The Clerk – in her absence the Chairman took the Minutes
Declaration of Interest
Disclosable Pecuniary Interests

None recorded

Other Disclosable Interests

None recorded

To approve the minutes of the previous Parish Council meeting held on 9th May 2016 and 12th September 2016
Both sets of Minutes were approved and signed

Progress reports for information
Parish Path Warden

Cllr Bull and Cllr Tonry reported two problems to be investigated
PPW explained that it was impossible to keep all paths open but encouraged people to walk as many as possible
Village Hall Electricity
The Clerk asked for this to be carried over to the next meeting as she was waiting a response from the Village Hall Committee

Cllr Laight was asked to clarify whether the radiators should be left on or not at the Village Hall Committee meeting next week
Report of District Councillor Robinson  
Cllr Robinson reported on the Police and Crime Plan for West Mercia 2016 – 2021
Also information about the Community Recognition Awards 2016

Notices will be posted on the two Notice Boards

Cllr Robinson informed the Parish Council that the Enforcement Officer would be making a visit to Caravan Site in Dormston to check that caravan’s have been moved

Report of County Councillor Adams
Cllr Adams informed the Parish Council about Wychavon’s winter plans – plenty of grit stored and 32 gritting lorries ready to go they are also filling up grit bins around the area

Cllr Adams asked that we look in any bins to check.
Cllr Collins asked if a bin could be placed on the bend on Kington Lane – this to be looked into although there may be a cost involved

The Waste Disposal Site in Hartlebury has now been commissioned and will hopefully be up and running by Jan/Feb 2017 

Cllr Adams is aware that there are still potential flooding issues in Dormston

Cllr Tonry reported that there was unevenness on the road, in the event of flooding drivers would not be aware of this and may damage their car Possibility of warning signs

Cllr Farman asked if there was a map available for where gritting was taking place – Cllr Adams said it was usually main A roads and school bus routes
He also reported that John Campion the new Police & Crime Commissioner was happy to come out and talk to residents Cllr Adams is keen that PACT be reinstated

Highways
Public notice regarding the closure of Dormston Lane from 28th November for facilitation of broadband ducting works
Overgrown hedge Dormston Lodge – this has been notified again

Planning

Delegated Decisions

W/16/01267/CU Pool House, Dormston Lane, Dormston No objection
W/16/01279/LB Pool House, Dormston Lane, Dormston No objection
W/16/01752 Ballam Hill Cottage, Cockshot Lane, Kington No objection
Approved Decisions
W/16/01267/CU Pool House, Dormston Lane, Dormston

W/16/01279/LB Pool House, Dormston Lane, Dormston
W/16/01752 Ballam Hill Cottage, Cockshot Lane, Kington

W/16/01775 Kings Lodge, Alcester Road, Flyford Flavell
Finance
Payment to Lengthsman for (£240.00) September – October
Change of Bank signatures – new forms from the bank will require signing – the Clerk will contact each Councillor

Conclusion of Audit – we had full marks 
Correspondence
Diamond Jubilee Community Recognition Award 2016/2017 – we do not have any nominees this time
Defibrillator –discussion regarding purchase of this – Cllr’s would like more information – to ask someone to come to next Council meeting  
Trustee for Village Hall – suggestion Martin Carvell – to be asked
Adoption of supplementary planning documents for the South Worcestershire Development Plan – Cllr’s were informed of the present situation
BT Telephone Box – discussion regarding the removal/adoption of the Box at the end of Kington Lane – as mobile phones can now be used for emergency calls it was felt that it was no longer necessary The Clerk will be asking residents via “What’s On”
Police Newsletter – recommendations for keeping safe during the winter
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 9th January 2017 at 7.45pm

